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Department of Commerce, 
Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


MEMORANDUM 


          TO: Chair and Members of the Board  DATE: August 13, 2020 


          FROM: Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
Marijuana Control Board 


 


RE: Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters 
#10057 


Great White Bear, LLC DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters, a Retail Marijuana Store in the Kenai Peninsula 
Borough, submitted a request to reopen the store in accordance with 3 AAC 306.920(a) following the 
death of William Bear, the sole member of this LLC.   Permission to operate the business was granted 
to the personal representative on April 14, 2020 and is subject to 3 AAC 306.920(b), which states: 
 
A personal representative authorized to operate a marijuana establishment under (a) of 
this section must submit an application for a transfer of ownership to another person in 
compliance with 3 AAC 306.045 not later than 90 days after obtaining the director's approval 
to operate. The board may extend the time allowed in this section for another 90 days if the 
personal representative requests the additional time. 
 
On July 13, 2020 (90 days after the director’s approval was obtained), a request for a two-week 
extension to file the transfer application documents was submitted to AMCO.  The necessary 
documents were received on July 20, 2020. 
 
Attached is the paperwork for Donna Morgan, William Bear’s personal representative, as well as the 
written request for an extension. 
 








From: Jana Weltzin
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED); Carolyn DeYoung
Cc: Brenda Mills; Jana Weltzin; Legal Counsel; Donna Morgan; Micah Bear; aco.mp168@gmail.com
Subject: Alaska Cannabis Outfitters - License 10057 - Request extension to 90 day transfer deadline
Date: Monday, July 13, 2020 9:03:36 AM


Hello Director Klinkhart and AMCO Team - we would like to request an extension to the 90
day timeframe to file the remaining documents for the transfer of this license. If you recall,
this is the death of the sole licensee transfer, and with COVID and the personal
representative living out of state we are not going to be able to get all of the outstanding
transfer documents to your office prior to the 90 days being up.  We would like a two week
extension to that 90 day time frame. 


Currently, we are awaiting receipt of publishers' affidavit from the newspaper company
(they've indicated that they mailed it to us a month ago or more but we never received it so we
have been requesting they email us the affidavit and we are awaiting their response), and we
are waiting for the transferee's set of fingerprints, and a few more notarized signatures.  It's
been difficult for folks not living in Anchorage to obtain notaries, but we are confident that we
can get all of these remaining issues solved by July 31st, provided this request for extension is
granted. 


 Thank you in advance for your consideration of his request, we do hope to hear back from
you soon. Thanks!


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.


JDW, LLC


Principal Owner


901 Photo Avenue


Anchorage, Alaska 99503


jana@jdwcounsel.com


907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell


*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona


 


The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 


   


IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you that unless
we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any attachment
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concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, to avoid federal
tax penalties.


Thank you.


P Think green, please don't print unnecessarily


 








From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: Jana Weltzin; Donna Morgan; Micah Bear
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Legal Counsel; Brenda Mills; Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED); Craig, Carrie D


(CED)
Subject: RE: License 10057 DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters - Approval to Operate pending License Transfer
Date: Tuesday, April 14, 2020 10:49:33 AM
Attachments: image001.png


Good morning,
 
Please see below for the Interim Director’s approval to operate this establishment.  Please note that
in accordance with 3 AAC 306.920(b), a transfer of ownership application must be filed for this
license within ninety days of the Director’s approval, July 13, 2020.  If additional time is needed, it
must be requested and approved by the Marijuana Control Board.
 
Sincerely,
 


TJ Zielinski
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501


 
 
 
 


From: Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) 
Sent: Tuesday, April 14, 2020 10:41 AM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>; Craig, Carrie D (CED)
<carrie.craig@alaska.gov>
Subject: RE: License 10057 DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters - Written Petition to re-open
 
Approved.
 
Glen
 
Glen Klinkhart
Interim Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Board
550 W 7th Ave #1600, Anchorage, AK 99501
Office (907) 269-0350
glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov
 
From: Jana Weltzin [mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com] 
Sent: Monday, April 13, 2020 11:46 AM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:donnamorgan2@mchsi.com

mailto:bear.micah@gmail.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:legal@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:brenda@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov

mailto:carrie.craig@alaska.gov

mailto:carrie.craig@alaska.gov

mailto:glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov

mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov











Cc: Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov>; Donna Morgan
<donnamorgan2@mchsi.com>; Craig, Carrie D (CED) <carrie.craig@alaska.gov>; Micah Bear
<bear.micah@gmail.com>; Legal Counsel <legal@jdwcounsel.com>; Brenda Mills
<brenda@jdwcounsel.com>
Subject: Re: License 10057 DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters - Written Petition to re-open
 
Ah KK that check is going to be in the mail to you today! Is there anything else needed to allow the
store to re-open? do we have approval to re-open the store? thanks AMCO team!


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.
JDW, LLC
Principal Owner
901 Photo Avenue
Anchorage, Alaska 99503
jana@jdwcounsel.com
907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell
*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona
 
The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 
   
IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you that unless
we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any attachment
concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, to avoid federal
tax penalties.
Thank you.
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On Mon, Apr 13, 2020 at 11:13 AM Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
<marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov> wrote:


Good morning,
 
I am following up to confirm that the attached declaration has been added to this license file.  We
also received a fingerprint card for Donna Morgan on 4/9/2020, but please note that payment of
the $48.25 background check processing fee is required.
 
Sincerely,
 


TJ Zielinski
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
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From: Jana Weltzin [mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com] 
Sent: Friday, April 10, 2020 10:03 AM
To: Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov>
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>; Donna Morgan
<donnamorgan2@mchsi.com>; Craig, Carrie D (CED) <carrie.craig@alaska.gov>; Micah Bear
<bear.micah@gmail.com>; Legal Counsel <legal@jdwcounsel.com>; Brenda Mills
<brenda@jdwcounsel.com>
Subject: Re: License 10057 DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters - Written Petition to re-open
 
Hello! Attached is the requested sworn declaration from Donna you requested - please let us
know if you need anything else to consider our request. Thank you!


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.
JDW, LLC
Principal Owner
901 Photo Avenue
Anchorage, Alaska 99503
jana@jdwcounsel.com
907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell
*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona
 
The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you
are on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this
message in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 
   
IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you that
unless we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any attachment
concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, to avoid
federal tax penalties.
Thank you.
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On Tue, Apr 7, 2020 at 4:57 PM Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov> wrote:


Jana,
 
If you can have Donna provide a sworn written affidavit under penalty of perjury, I would grant
permission to begin as long as everything else is in order and ready for me to sign off on.
 
Glen
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Glen Klinkhart
Interim Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Board
550 W 7th Ave #1600, Anchorage, AK 99501
Office (907) 269-0350
glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov
 
 
 
From: Jana Weltzin [mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 2:20 PM
To: Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov>
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>; Donna Morgan
<donnamorgan2@mchsi.com>; Craig, Carrie D (CED) <carrie.craig@alaska.gov>; Micah Bear
<bear.micah@gmail.com>; Legal Counsel <legal@jdwcounsel.com>; Brenda Mills
<brenda@jdwcounsel.com>; Jana Weltzin <jana@jdwcounsel.com>
Subject: Re: License 10057 DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters - Written Petition to re-open
 
Hello and Happy Tuesday! Attached is Donna's MJ00 and MJ09, I also attached the MJ17C (just
in case you wanted it, but we are going to file a full transfer app very soon so you'll get it
again).  We have put Donna's prints in the mail to your office as well (with a cover sheet).  
 
I was wondering.. since Donna's MJ00 requires her to swear under penalty of perjury that she
doesn't have any criminal convictions, is that enough to allow you to let us re-open the store?
Or do you need to wait till the background check comes back? I am hoping her statements
contained in MJ00 under penalty of perjury would be sufficient, but this is my first MJ death of
a licensee petition so I wasn't 100% sure if that would be allowed. 
 
Thanks so much for all (the director and AMCO staff) hard work - you guys have been amazing
in keeping huge amounts of businesses going during this super scary time. 
 
Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.
JDW, LLC
Principal Owner
901 Photo Avenue
Anchorage, Alaska 99503
jana@jdwcounsel.com
907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell
*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona
 
The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient,
you are on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received
this message in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 
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IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you that
unless we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any
attachment concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be
used, to avoid federal tax penalties.
Thank you.
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On Wed, Mar 25, 2020 at 8:25 AM Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov>
wrote:


Jana,
 
After talking with the staff, it looks like you have it covered at this point.
The only thing is seeing what she has to do to provide proof that Donna has no felony
convictions, which should not be too difficult.
 
Klink
 
Glen Klinkhart
Interim Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Board
550 W 7th Ave #1600, Anchorage, AK 99501
Office (907) 269-0350
glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov
 
 
From: Jana Weltzin [mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com] 
Sent: Friday, March 20, 2020 4:36 PM
To: Klinkhart, Glen Edward (CED) <glen.klinkhart@alaska.gov>
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>; Micah Bear
<bear.micah@gmail.com>; Bear <bear@alaskancannabisoutfitters.com>;
donnamorgan2@mchsi.com; Brenda Mills <brenda@jdwcounsel.com>; Legal Counsel
<legal@jdwcounsel.com>; Jana Weltzin <jana@jdwcounsel.com>
Subject: License 10057 DBA Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters - Written Petition to re-open
 
HI Director Klinkhart - I think this may be one of the first written petitions to reopen a
licensed marijuana establishment, so I am unsure of the form and fashion, so please let me
know if you need any further information or documentation to consider this request. 
 
As you may recall in Feb (Feb 5th) I sent you an email notifying you that Alaskan Cannabis
Outfitters, owned by Great White Bear, LLC (whose sole member is William Bear) explaining
that William Bear had passed in December and the store had been closed ever since and was
awaiting a personal representative to be appointed.  
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Donna Jo Morgan, William Bear's sister, has been appointed as the Personal
Representative by the Superior Court of Alaska (please see attached).  As required by
3AAC306.920, Donna is not barred by AS.17.200(i) (ie she has no disqualifying criminal
convictions) from acting as the temporary licensee for this establishment. Therefore, Donna
is requesting, per 3 AAC 306.920(a), your permission to operate the business for a temporary
basis while preparing the application for a transfer to Ian Bear (William's son) of 100% of the
ownership interest in Great White Bear, LLC dba Alaskan Cannabis Outfitters. We understand
we only have 90 days to complete the transfer application (unless we request and receive an
extension from the MCB for additional time).
 
The regulations do not state or specify any additional forms that Donna would need to sign -
are there any forms she needs to complete?
 
And do you need any additional information or documentation from this group to process
our request?
 
Thank you Director Klinkhart for your consideration of our request,


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.
JDW, LLC
Principal Owner
901 Photo Avenue
Anchorage, Alaska 99503
jana@jdwcounsel.com
907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell
*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona
 
The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient,
you are on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received
this message in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 
   
IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you
that unless we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any
attachment concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be
used, to avoid federal tax penalties.
Thank you.
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